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10th June 2020 
 
Dear Parent/Carer,  
 
Firstly, I would like to thank you all for your support in our efforts to re-open the school. I very much 
appreciate the way in which you have supported us by adhering to our guidance and the words of 
encouragement you have sent in.  
 
We have, and will, continue to support the children of Key Workers as a priority group in school.  
 
The number of people requesting places in the Key Worker group is growing and resourcing the group 
within the guidelines is difficult, especially if parents are now being called back to work with little notice 
from their employer.   
 
In order to support the provision and allow us some flexibility in delivery, please can you ensure that from 
Monday 15th June, children only access the provision when you’re at work. Some children have been with 
us full-time but we need to free up some spaces so if the parent is off work (a day off through the week), 
the child should be accessing the home-learning from home. 
 
Throughout the remainder of the week, Mrs Todhunter will speak to you at drop-off and pickups to 
ascertain the days you require the service in the week ahead.  
 
I apologise if this creates some difficulties but we need to ensure we have the capacity to support all key 
worker families moving forwards. 
 
Sellafield Key Workers 
There is some specific guidance around Sellafield Key Workers and it can be found at the link below: 
 
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/coronavirus-guidance-for-employees-sellafield-ltd#key-worker-definition-
for-sellafield-ltd-and-supply-chain-employees 
 
The guidance states that those who are defined as Key Workers will be provided with a Key Worker 
nomination letter by their line management. Please be prepared to show us your letter in order to access 
the provision.  
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Further communications will be distributed tomorrow to the whole school and this message will be 
repeated within it. If you have further questions, please email me on head@fairfieldprimary.co.uk.  
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
Mr C J Steele 
Headteacher  
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